
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

October 27, 2008                                            Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m., by Chairperson Luthi. 

 

The official minutes of October 20, 2008, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

The commissioners signed the Cereal Malt Beverage License for Roger Miller d/b/a 

Bohemian Hall. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to go into executive session for ten minutes for 

attorney/client matters at 8:58 a.m.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion 

carried.  Those present were the commissioners, Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, and 

Mary Arganbright, County Clerk.  They returned to regular session at 9:08 a.m.  No 

decision was made. 

 

Deb Byarlay, Central Kansas Mental Health, came in and gave the commissioners an 

update on services. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, discussed roads and bridges of the county.   

 

Truette McQueen, County Appraiser/Zoning, met with the commissioners and discussed 

the webpage.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, and Russ Thornton, Undersheriff, gave prisoner count of 10.   

Interest quotes for the vehicles are Bennington State Bank 4.5%, Bank of Tescott 4.75%, 

and State Bank of Delphos 4.97%.  Commissioner McGavran moved to go with 

Bennington State Bank for 4.5%.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  

The commissioners looked at the quotes for 2009 Crown Victoria.  Olathe Ford, 

$22,479.43; Long McArthur Ford, $23,093; and Green Ford, $22,336.  Commissioner 

McGavran moved to purchase the patrol vehicle from Green Ford, $22,336.  

Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.   

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to let the City of Barnard to put a Barnard sign up on 35 

Highway.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.   


